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maie nioths as it %vas resting quietly and natnrally on dt nîuslin cover
of the 'cage, witli the resuit as shiowîî at c on the plate. We -%vere somne-
what loath tr, kilt stich a l)retty, daintily bedecked. creature, but - wvell,
lie now fils an hionoured place in our collection liere at the University.
Figure e on the p)late well represents this pretty creature (twice îiattîral
size) as lie now looks iii the co.lcý:1on. Iniagine the ligliter portions of
the figure to be of a delicate strawv-yellowv colour and the darker waves
and crinkies of a richi bro'vn sliade, and you hiave a faint conception of
this crinkled flannel moth.

I do not knowv thiat the insect lias ever done enougli damiage to
make it of ecoliomic importance. If certainly bias a wvide range of food
plants, as shown by Mr. Beutenmiiller (Ent. Americana, III., i8o), who
lists twenty-five different p)lanIts, and the cranberry lias since been added
in Massachusetts. Briefly stated, its life-history seems to be as follows:
The eggs are laid about July i, and liatoli in a week or ten days ; tie'
caterpillars feed during JuIy and August, pupating in September; some
of the nîoths may emerge in the faîl, but doubtless most of them hibernate
as pupîe, the moths appearing in June and some laying tlîeir eggs.

TORONTO BRANCI{ 0F THE ENTOMOLOGICAL SOCIETY
0F ONTARIO.

It is with much gratification tlîat we anniounce the formation of a
branchi of our Society in Toronîto. In the month of February last a.
number of entomologists in Toronto, feeling their isolation and need of
co.operation, niet togetlier and decided to forni an organization for the
promotion of the study of entomology. They accordingly establisheU
"lThe Toronto Entomological Society," with Mr. E. V. Rippon as
President, and Mr. Arthur Gibson, Secretary. Regular meetings have"
been helM on the first and third Fridays of eachi month, and recently a
roomn lias been engaged at 451 Parliament Street, whlere the book s anfd
collections are kept and the meetings lheld, and whiclî is open at ail tinî& ',
for the use of tlîe memibers. For the last texi montlis the Society liase.1
been very successful and ils nienibers full of entliusiasmi; muchi satis J
facîory wvork lias been accomîulislîed, and great pleasure lias been der-,ved14
by the memnbers froni meceting wvitli kindred spirits, coniparmng specuîîens.
discussing, questions that arise fromn lime to lime, and giving and recevý
ing much assistance iii many ways.

Recently the desirabiliîy of affiiating with tihe old-establislîed En)tOl

mological Society of Ontario wvas bronight before the memibers, and a].


